

June 2006



Greatest auction in years, where were you?

By David Floyd & Jerry Schaible

By all accounts the annual BWWT Auction was a great success. The final figures were not yet available, but best estimates are around \$1,300 to \$1,500 in sales. Attendance was fairly low with only 30 to 35 persons to take advantage of some really great bargains. In addition to all the stuff brought in by members, a lot of wood and tools had been donated by our friends at Doll Lumber, Hartville Hardware, Rocklers, and WOODCRAFT. There were mounds of turning blanks that sold from \$1each to the finer Cherry pieces selling for up to \$15. Those in attendance picked up some really good buys. Jerry Schaible said "Frankly we have never had so much merchandise available for an auction". The good news for those of us who weren't there is that some of it may show up at fu-



ture raffles in conjunction with our regular meetings. I'm told we also missed out on some really good eats provided by Ray and Diane Marr. You can read more on this in The Presidents Soap Box.

The two photos at top show the bidding action and are courtesy of Ralph Kubal and Hoby Horn. The bottom photo shows some members registering, and the food line at the rear, also courtesy of Hoby.



Boy! Did we build picnic tables. By David Floyd

About fifteen members of Buckeye Woodworkers and Wood turners got together at Camp Y-NOAH Sat. June 10th and built 18 tables for the camp. I'm not going to try to name everyone who showed up to help for this event because I don't have a list and I know I would leave someone out. Everyone brought lots of tools, cut off saws, power drivers, routers, and much more. I was personally im-













pressed with all the sharing and willingness to help one another with anything and everything. Tools were being passed around from station to station without regard to who owned them, and just when you needed help someone was always there. The only thing lacking was enough power outlets, It was comical to see the look on Benny's face every time someone unplugged his saw to use the power for a router.

Tools For Sale

Woodfast model MC908, 16" capacity-39" between centers, with 6" & 12" tool rest, adjustable 10" tool rest. 3", 4" & 8" face plate, live center, drive center, drive chuck with 1 1/4" - 8 tpi, wrenches. 220v ac to dc variable drive motor. cast iron legs & 2-6 frame. extra drive card for motor control. **Reduced to\$1250**. Contact Don Somich.

724-699-1673 cell, 724-981-4374 Him



Mortising Attachment for Drill Press (Never Used) Fits drill press with collar size, 2.60", 2.10", 1.96". 1.69" (All collars included). Can be installed on collar or quill, so measure both to determine if it will fit your press. 4 pc. Mortise Chisel/Bit Set included. w/instructions John R. Green 330-296-5283

>whistlestop460@yahoo.com



Note to sellers, please tell me when I should remove your ads.

Tools For Sale

Jet Mini Lathe, Never Used ,reduced to \$175.00 Contact Adrian Cook 330-697-8284

Hoby Horn has the two machines pictured below for sale I'm asking \$350.00 for the Yates American saw and \$400.00 for the Delta shaper, or \$700.00 for the pair. Contact Hoby at 330-947-3115, or email hobehobby@aol.com



You'll have to rotate your newsletter to get a good look at Hoby's shaper. Last month I rotated it for you and caused a good deal of trouble for John Adams who puts all this on the web page, it would not accept it.



Presidents Soap Box

I want to thank everyone who donated items to our last months auction. A special thanks goes out to Ray Marr and his wife who made sloppy Joes, hot dogs, brought chips and pop. Also Mrs. Marr made a lot of great homemade cookies that everyone enjoyed. Our auction moved right along with Tom Nero at the helm. Action was fast, furious and entertaining, with members walking off with some real bargains. The auction gave our treasury a good shot in the arm. I was a little disappointed in our attendance in that only about 35 members attended. If you weren't at the auction it was your loss, as a good time was had by all that attended. Don't miss the next one.

This months demo is going to be a bowl turn off with three of our members turning a bowl, not a race, but to show that their is more than one way to turn a bowl or as the saying goes to skin a cat.

Our officers are looking to obtain a professional demonstrator. If you have any suggestions or know of someone you would like to see that would be appropriate for our club, please let one of the officers know. Don't be bashful, this is your club, let us know.

Don't forget to bring items for the show and tell table. We want to see what your doing, as we all can learn from each other. Also lets have a great showing for the Project of the Month, which is a shop mallet, any size, shape or design, or any flatwork you have recently made. Hope to see everyone at the meeting.

Larry McCardel

More auction photos







Calendar of Events

June meeting at Y-Noah Saturday June 17th

The June demonstration will be a "Turn off", in the best kind of way, with three of our members taking turn about to show us the best ways to get the job done.

Also in June, there will be a *turn and learn* featuring Bowls. Bring a lunch. There is a \$5 fee to cover materials.

June; AAW Symposium June 22-24 in Louisville Kentucky

Please bring your Mallets and or Flat Work for the show and tell.

Yes there is a regular meeting on June 17th.
There was an erroneous message on the web page caused by a misunder-standing regarding the Symposiums.

B.W.W.T. Officers For 2006

President Larry McCardel 330-325-2158 lbmccardel@neo.rr.com

Vice Pres. Ben Fix 330-497-8832 bfix@neo.rr.com

Secretary Gerald Schaible 330-673-6512 shibs@worldnet.att.net

Treasurer Louis Mineweaser 330-656-5699 Ibmine@adelphia.net

Co-Librarian Don Karr 216-591-1853 dlkarr@voyager.net

Co-Librarian Marty Chapman 330-868-6400 lawmart@aol.com

Newsletter

Editor David Floyd 330-821-9919 dfloyd@neo.rr.com

Web Master John Adams
330-838-1122
JADAMS@NACS.NET

BUCKEYE WOODWORKERS AND WOODTURNERS

May 20, 2006

The BWWT met on Sat, May 20th at 9:30 AM. A very short business meeting was held by Pres. Larry McCardel. He mentioned that members should try to attend the AAW National Symposium on Woodturning. It will be held on the 4th weekend in June. Members can contact Larry for further information or the AAW website.

Lou Mineweaser, club treasurer, reported that we have a total of \$2168 in the club treasury.

Pres. McCardel indicated that through AAW, there was a rebate for Jet lathes to club members. It was based on the type of lathe that was purchased. The dollar amounts ranged from \$25 for the Jet mini lathe to \$50 for the Jet 1642 model, and \$100 for the Powermatic lathes. Members should take advantage of this offer.

We have received communications that Rocklers in Cleveland was sponsoring a very large sale of 25% off any merchandise in their store except power tools. Members were encouraged to participate in this offer.

Turn and learn sessions will be held after the June meeting. Members were encouraged to sign up for the woodturning session.

It was announced that refreshments for the meeting were being held at the back of the meeting room and members were encouraged to participate in the activities.

Tom Nero was introduced as the club auctioneer today. It was announced that many tools and turning blanks were donated by Hartville Hardware, Rocklers

from Cleveland, and Doll Lumber Co.
Members also brought in many items from their shops to donate to the club activity.
Large amounts of bowl blanks were brought in by the members also.
The bidding was fast and furious and many members left with some gems of the forest.
A great time was had by all who attended.
The club is appreciative of the work of Tom Nero to coordinate the sale.

Respectfully submitted Jerry Schaible, Sec.





